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APPENDIX C. REPORTING  
NON‑GGRF‑FUNDED PROJECTS
This appendix provides guidance to agencies administering California Climate Investments programs on 
reporting funded projects that did not receive any Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund (GGRF) funds. Under 
limited circumstances and at the California Air Resources Board (CARB) staff’s discretion, administering 
agencies may choose to report projects in the California Climate Investments Reporting and Tracking 
System (CCIRTS) to be stored and maintained, and for use on the project map and non‑GGRF project list.

In instances when a program has been previously appropriated GGRF funds (for example, in circumstances 
where a program’s funding source switched to the General Fund) administering agencies may choose to 
report on projects in CCIRTS. Reporting on non‑GGRF‑funded projects allows administering agencies to 
provide a continuity of program information and estimated benefits. In such cases, administering agencies 
must report project information in CCIRTS consistent with all the requirements for GGRF‑funded projects, as 
detailed in the Funding Guidelines.

CARB staff will work directly with the administering agency seeking to report on non‑GGRF‑funded 
projects to determine any technological limitations or feasibility considerations for storing and managing 
the data in CCIRTS.

https://air.arb.ca.gov/ccirts
https://air.arb.ca.gov/ccirts
https://webmaps.arb.ca.gov/ccimap/
http://www.arb.ca.gov/cci-fundingguidelines



